

Departed Thursday afternoon on the 4 1/2 hour drive to Minong, WI. Friday morning we checked the weather forecast only to learn they were calling for strong storms Friday night. We had a casual float Friday, as we spent a good part of the day fishing as much as possible. We pulled into camp late afternoon and set up camp, a quick check of the weather called for flood warnings. The decision was made to pack up and take a short trip down river to Howell Landing. After a short walk back to the cabin (mile hike), we grabbed a vehicle and headed down to County K Landing (We had made prior arraignments to have our vehicle moved from County K to Namekagon Trail Saturday). We did not pull back into the cabin until after dark Friday night. As it turned out the weather was not anything they forecasted. Not to cut our trip short by a day we spent Saturday (and Saturday night) at the cabin enjoying our time up north. We packed up and headed home Sunday. All in all, not the outdoor trip we planned, however another solid Polite Pirate trip.